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9:00am - 3:00pm  

Friday  

9:00am - 1:00pm  

 

Dear Friends, 

 

We are in the season of Easter and one can see it all 

around.  The grass is green, the flowers and trees are budding, 

the landscape is tinged in bright colors.  And this brightness 

reminds us of the bright rays of Christ's risen life in our 

midst.  He shines, he warms, he enfolds us always and draws 

us near. 

 

As his people, we want to pass on the gift of Christ's love for 

us.  This month we have several opportunities of doing 

so.  One of them is a new Mission and Outreach effort, called 

“Invisible City.” 

 

From Wednesday, May 17 until Saturday, May 20, we can 

engage in mission projects in various places of our city.  We 

call it “Invisible City” because the needs of our residents are 

hidden, almost invisible unless one looks for them.   

 

You can decide to spend half a day or all four days serving, 

working, joining in the effort.  You can do light work or some 

heavier or handy work, it's all up to you.  Each day, we will 

gather at 9 a.m. in Fellowship Hall for a devotion and prayer, 

come back to church for a light lunch, and then go out to 

work some more and close in prayer at our various work sites. 

 

Here is a summary of jobs and sites: 

 

-Wednesday, May 17—sorting items at ReStore,  

the Habitat for Humanity site in Monroe 

-Thursday, May 18—light yard work, weeding, trimming, 

clean-up at various seniors here in Monroe who still live in 

their homes; MCOP will provide us with names and  

addresses 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie: 



 

 

-Friday, May 19—light yard work, cleaning, repair jobs at 

Paula's House on S. Custer; Paula's House offers transitional 

residence for women with children who are in treatment and 

counseling 

-Saturday, May 20—clean-up of our church kitchen and  

pantry, which have seen much use with the weekly  

Community of Need meal 

  

In addition, we will need a crew to provide a light lunch for 

our workers each day. A sign-up sheet will be outside the 

sanctuary in the Hall of Memories. T-Shirts are available on 

Sunday, May 14. 
 

Also, throughout the month of May, I will be teaching an 

Adult Education class at 9:30 a.m. on some of the world's  

religions and the various Christian denominations.  Perhaps 

you have wondered about the distinct beliefs of Muslims,  

other than what you hear in the news.  Or, perhaps you'd like 

to find out more about Jewish rituals and practices or, within 

the Christian tradition, about the beliefs of Mormons or  

Jehovah's Witnesses.  Why not make a four-week  

commitment to learn about what we believe and what other 

faiths hold to be true?  They say that learning a foreign  

language helps us better understand our own.  And that is  

also true for the language of faith.  

 

In worship, our preaching lessons will continue to come from 

the Gospel of John.  They are the great “I am sayings,” where 

Jesus shows who he is, what Jesus came to do, and what he 

wishes for us. 

 

May the risen Christ be in all you do and say and see. 

He is risen!  Christ is risen indeed! 

 

Pastor Annemarie 

A Message From Pastor Annemarie: 

Jesus said to him, ôI am the 

way, and the truth, and the 

life. No one comes to the   

Father except through me.    

If you know me, you will 

know my Father also. From 

now on you do know him 

and have seen him.õ  

John 14:6  
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 A Message from our Christian Education Director  

  

 

Dear Friends, 

Christ is risen!  He is risen, indeed!  Let us continue to greet each other with 

these powerful words as we move through the Sundays of Easter.  Let us     

continue to glorify God in light of the resurrection of Jesus.   

During this Easter season, let us speak to each other and to those outside our 

community of faith about God’s love, and the forgiveness and peace that come 

into our lives because we know Jesus Christ.   

Pray for our community of Monroe.  Continue to quiet your minds and hearts 

before the risen Lord.  Invite friends and family to worship at FPC.  Show all 

whom you encounter how you have been transformed in Christ. 

 

Peace, 

Diane 

Staff 
Rev. Dr. Annemarie Kidder, Pastor 

akidder@monroefirst.org 

Diane Adams, Christian Education Director 

dadams@monroefirst.org 

Sue Bondie, Financial Secretary 

sbondie@monroefirst.org 

Susan Barker, Director of Music Ministry 

sbarker@monroefirst.org 

Kelly Vergowven, Administrative Assistant 

info@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Sue Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

Lori Lewis, Custodian 
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 A Note From Congregational Life Committee  

  

Adult Education    9:30 a.m.-10:20a.m.    Cairl Room 
Pastor Annemarie Kidder will teach four consecutive Sundays. 

     May 7  Islam   

     May 14 Judaism     

     May 21 Christianity/Mainline Denominations  

     May 28 Christianity/Sects 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Womenôs Bible Study   10:00 ï 11:00 a.m.   Library 

A study of women of the Old Testament will continue.  

The facilitators are Alice Kostoff and Diane Adams.  

May 4, 11, 18, 25 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Chair Yoga with Chantelle  9:30 ï 10:30 a.m.   Education Wing 

No experience is necessary.  Both men and women are welcome.     

$5.00 Per Person/Per Class !          

May 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
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Saturday Night Socialites will be meeting this month on May 20 

@ 5:30.  All widows, widowers and other singles are welcome.  

Prayer Requests 

Please contact Diane Adams with specific prayer requests.   

A few members of our Prayer Team will be available to pray 

with you on every first Sunday of the month (which          

generally is communion Sunday) after worship. 

Flower Calendar 
We have a flower calendar on the table in the Narthex.  If 

you would like to give flowers for any given Sunday in   

honor or memory of a loved one,  please mark your name on 

the calendar and contact  the church  office for details by 

calling 734-242-1545. You may take the flowers home after 

worship or leave them to be taken to one of our shut-in  

members. 

 

Martha Mary Circle will meet on Monday, May 8 at 1 p.m.    

Please come and join us!  

Spring Cleaning 

Spring cleaning is here and the Building & 

Property Committee will be getting rid of 

items no longer used or items that have 

been stored at the church. If you have     

personal items stored at the church, please 

retrieve them and take them home. During the month of May the Building & Property 

Committee will place items to be disposed of on the stage for any member of the  

congregation to take at their choosing. This will include used computer equipment. At 

the end of May the remainder of the items will be disposed of. The Building &    

Property Committee thanks you for your assistance in this project. 

tel:(734)%20242-1545
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Adult Education on Sundays in May, 9:30-10:20 a.m., Cairl Room 
Facilitated by: Pastor Annemarie 

 
World Religions and Other Faiths 

What do we really know about other religions, even about other Christian  

denominations?  This four-week adult ed series will try to help answer some  

of the more common questions regarding Islam, Judaism, and various Christian  

denominations and sects. 

 

May 7--Islam 

Most of what we hear in the news regarding Muslims and Islam is a stereotype based 

on Islamic extremist views.  In this presentation we will explore the basic beliefs of 

Islam, the writings of the Koran, the Prophet Mohammed, and the importance of 

Mecca to Muslims today. 

 

May 14--Judaism 

Our own Christian faith has as its foundation Judaism.  Our Lord was a Jew, as were 

the first Christians who carried the new faith abroad.  This presentation will examine 

some of the images of the Jewish faith, such as temple worship, the prophets, the 

Law, and covenant and creation. Martin Luther said that we should study Judaism 

and the Old Testament first before we can have any reasonable grasp of who Jesus is 

and what he has done. So, this is a little try. 

 

May 21--Christianity I 

The Western world is divided evenly into Protestants and Catholics.  What are the 

similarities and differences between these two faith traditions.  Where did they  

originate?  And how did later Protestant traditions emerge?  The world has nearly 

35,000 different Protestant traditions--why and what makes them different? 

 

May 28--Christianity II 

The United States was considered an experiment in how to organize around one's  

religious beliefs. This experiment spawned numerous Christian fringe groups, sects, 

and cults, especially during the nineteenth century.  We will discuss Shakers,  

Mormons, and Jehovah's Witnesses.  
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After a radiator leak in the sanctuary, more than two hundred gallons of water 

spilled out flooding the sanctuary carpet and breaking through the ceilings of 

both the Youth and the Session rooms.  While the sanctuary carpet could be 

cleaned, the water caused considerable damage to the two rooms beneath, in-

cluding carpets, dry wall, and ceilings.  After two months of work, both rooms 

look like brand new.  Our insurance company paid for new carpet, new dry 

wall, and new ceilings, along with the cost for the immediate clean-up work. 

 

However, an equally big part of labor was done by our volunteers.  A big thank 

you goes to members of the Property Committee, especially former chair 

George Kostoff and present chair Jim Heisler, for pitching in whenever help 

was needed, and coordinating and supervising the renovating efforts.  Another 

big thank you for helping move furniture is due also to the men of the Men's 

Prayer Breakfast and others in our church. 

 

Praise be to God that all's well again! 

 

Congratulations to Kelly Vergowven, our administrative 

assistant! She has been appointed to serve as Pastor of     

Willow UMC in New Boston, MI starting July 1st. We will 

miss her greatly.  You may send expressions of appreciation 

to her directly at the church. 
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May 2017 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

 
 
 

1 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg.  

2 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
2:30-Charlotte  
Handbell Choir 
 
6-Finance 

3 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
1-Sparklers 
 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

4 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

5 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

6 
 

7 COMMUNION 
 
9:30-Adult Class with 
Pastor Annemarie 
10:30-Choir  
11-Worship 
12:15-Congregational  
Appreciation  
Luncheon 
12:30-Bed Board 
 

8 
 
 
 
1-Martha Mary 
Circle 
 
 
7-AA Mtg.  

9 
 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
2:30-Charlotte  
Handbell Choir 
 
5:30-CL 
7-Mission &  
Outreach 
 

10 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
 
 
5-Worship  
Committee 
6:30-Building & 
Property 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

11 
 
 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Personnel & 
Policy 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

12 
 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

13 
 
8:30-Menôs  
Prayer Breakfast 
 
 

14  
 
8:30-Deacon Mtg. 
9:30-Adult Class with 
Pastor Annemarie 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
 

15  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

16 
 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
2:30-Charlotte  
Handbell Choir 

17  
9-Invisible City 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
 
 
 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 

18  
9-Invisible City 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

19  
9-Invisible City 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

20 
9-Invisible City 
 
 
3-Transitions for 
Women 
4:30-Wedding 
5:30-Socialites 

21  
 
9:30-Adult Class with 
Pastor Annemarie 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
 

22  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

23 
 
 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
2:30-Charlotte  
Handbell Choir 
 
7-Session 

24  
 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
 
 
 
6:30-Bells 
7:30-Choir 
 

25 
 
 
11-Public  
Luncheon 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

26 Newsletter  
     Deadline 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

27  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28   
 
9:30-Adult Class with 
Pastor Annemarie 
10:30-Choir 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 

29 OFFICE 
CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

30 
 
11-Staff Meeting 
 
2:30-Charlotte  
Handbell Choir 
 
 

31 
 
9:30-Chair Yoga 
 
 
 
 
7:30-Choir 

 
 
 

  

DATE LITURGIST USHERS 

5/7 Diane Adams Carol Rabun, Kim Hooper, Gary & Jo-Ann Follbaum 

5/14 Alice Kostoff Cory & Kathy Fogle, Rusty & Cathy Shorter 

5/21 Laurie Hoffman Bill Barnes, Mark Eby, Jim Crammond, Helyn Schroeder 

5/28 Cary Vincent Jim & Sue Heisler, Randy Stiffler, George Kostoff 
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Class of 2017  Class of 2018  Class of 2019  

Jim Crammond 

Cory Fogle 

Charlotte Frary 

Kathryn Lee 

Alice Kostoff 

Joshua McMann 

Marilyn Marshall 

Bill Barnes 

Jim Heisler 

Rusty Shorter 

Building & Property Committee: Jim Heisler (Elder), Chair; Cory Fogle (Elder) 

Congregational Life Committee: Judy Chesman, Chair; Kathy Lee (Elder) 

Finance Committee: Charlotte Frary (Elder), Chair; Bill Barnes (Elder) 

Mission & Outreach Committee: Ann Lux, Co-Chair; Rusty Shorter (Elder), Co-Chair 

Personnel & Policy Committee: Jim Crammond (Elder), Chair; Charlotte Frary  

Worship Committee: Alice Kostoff (Elder), Chair; Marilyn Marshall (Elder) 

Class of 2017 

Dallas Dieckmann Ann Lux 

Donna Dieckmann Cheryl Eder 

Samantha Adams Judy Chesman 

Jennifer Larkins Helyn Schroeder 

Elinor Upjohn  Danny Spence 

Greg Hunter 

Class of 2018 

Sally Eby   

Lynn Geiman 

Gwen Peters 

Harold Reese 

Thomas Bajkiewicz  

Richard Eder 

Board of Deacons  

Moderators: Dallas & Donna Dieckmann  

Session Elders   

Moderator: The Rev. Annemarie S. Kidder  


